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Summary 
 
Subject: Boards and Commissions Appointment Process Discussion 
 
Recommendation: Discussion of the Selection Procedure of City Boards and Commission 

Members 
 
Fiscal Impact: None. 
 

Purpose: 
To ensure the Council has persons whose particular strengths, backgrounds, experience, perspective, 
and talents are evaluated for appointment to the City’s Boards and Commissions.   
 
Background:  
At the City Council meeting on January 15, 2019, Council requested that staff explore how other cities 
appoint their Board and Commission members and report back to Council.  The current process was 
set by Council in 1992, which is to have two Council members assigned as an Ad Hoc Committee to 
interview the Commission applications and bring recommendations to the Council at a regular meeting 
for confirmation.  Background checks are performed on all final candidates prior to appointment (except 
Youth Commission).   
 
Analysis: 
Attachment A: Results from the request sent to the League of California Cities City Clerk’s 

Department “list-serve” asking for information regarding how their city conducts 
their Boards and Commissions appointment process.  I asked for responses 
from agencies who had a different method than Yuba City followed.  Twelve 
responses were received.   

Attachment B:  Copies of the Yuba City Municipal Code regarding the appointment process 
for each commission. 

a) The Planning Commission states: “The Commission shall be 
composed of seven members appointed by the Mayor and 
confirmed by the Council.” 

b) The four other commissions do not specify a selection process, but 
do include the language: “…confirmed by Council.” 

Attachment C: Copy of Minute Orders from December 1, and December 15, 1992 
discussing the Procedure for Selection of City Board and Commission 
Members. 



 

 

Summary of 1992 Council discussion per minutes: 
• December 1, 1992: 

o Current practice as of December 1992 – the interview process 
was done away a couple years ago. All applications came to the 
Council and there was a ranking system where the highest 
scores would be appointed.  Applicants not interviewed.   

o The suggestion was to go back to the sub-committee method of 
two Council members being appointed to interview applicants 
and report back to Council with a recommendation, due to the 
large amount of applicants.   

• December 15, 1992 
o Council approved the proposed process of assigning a sub-

committee of two Council members to interview applicants and 
report back to Council with a recommendation, and all Council 
members having access to the applications.    

o City Attorney Sanborn stated that there is no change to the 
process, as the actual appointments are made by the Mayor, 
subject to confirmation by Council.  

 
Recommendation: 
Discussion of the Selection Procedure of City Boards and Commission Members  
 
 
Prepared By:    Submitted By: 
 
/s/ Terrel Locke    /s/ Steven C. Kroeger 
Terrel Locke    Steven C. Kroeger 
Assistant to the City Manager  City Manager 
 
Review by: 
 

City Attorney      SLC by email 
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